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Congratulations to the following children who 
have been voted in by their peers to be School 
Councillors, House Captains and Chief Librarian ! .  
We look forward to hearing your ideas and plans 
for the coming year.  
 

Chief Librarian:  
 

Dinah  Y6  
 

School Councillors: 
Y1 - Rowan and Daphne 
Y2 - Barney and Ruby 
Y3 - Liliana and Ben 
Y4 - Thea and Juan 

Y5 - Maurya and Neroli 
Y6 - Kane and Hannah 

 

 
House Captains: 

Zac, Sasha and Ella (Redwood) 
Livvy and Nacho (Beech) 
Sandra and Evie (Oak) 

Harley and Gaia (Willow) 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

                                     YEAR 4  
Class four have explored Egyptian Art this term, 
investigating diverse aspects such as 
hieroglyphics, papyrus making,costumes and 
even mummification processes.This Canopic jar 
contained internal organs for the journey to the 
afterlife, we also made fairy cake versions which 
were very tasty! 

 
 

HARVEST FESTIVAL CELEBRATION  
 

We will be celebrating Harvest on 
Thursday 25th October at 2:15 pm in the 
school hall and you are invited to join us.  
     We look forward to seeing you! 

 
  



 

 

                                                                      RECEPTION CLASS 2018  
 

 
 
We are so proud of you all and how well you have settled into school . Well done to all the 
Foundation Team, and parents  as well, for creating such a positive start to the year .   
 

 

 



SAFE USE OF THE INTERNET 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Safer Internet Centre has useful resources 
for parents including a ‘frequently asked 
questions’ section.  
Please take time to follow the link below and 
read the useful information to support safe use 
of the internet.  
 
 
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/answerin
g-parents-commonly-asked-online-safety-
questions 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLEAN AIR FOR BATH 
 
Please check out the BANES website and Twitter 
page for updates on how we can all help to 
support the Clean Air Campaign.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  

TERM 1 ATTENDANCE UPDATE 
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

95.5% 94.5% 96.2% 94.9% 94% 94.5% 96.9% 
 

Congratulations to YEAR 6  for best class attendance so far this term.  
 

The overall attendance for the whole school this year so far is 95.1% 
 

Please work with us to make sure children are on time and in school every day. 
 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/answering-parents-commonly-asked-online-safety-questions
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/answering-parents-commonly-asked-online-safety-questions
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/answering-parents-commonly-asked-online-safety-questions


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

St Andrew's Working Bee Day 

 
Join us for a day of fun on 'St Andrew's 
Working Bee Day' on Saturday the 20th of 
October! No gardening experience necessary!  
 
Refreshments will be provided and there will 
be plenty for the kids to do too!  
 
Drop in from 10am to 4pm – bring your gloves 
and tools, if you have them, but mostly lots of 
energy! 
 
Let us know if you can make it so we can plan 
for enough food for all our 'Worker Bees'. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FORTHCOMING DATES 
 
Saturday 20th October: Working Bee 
Thursday 25th October:            Harvest Festival 
Thursday 25th October:  End of Term 1 
Friday 26th October:                 INSET Day 2– school closed 
 
Term 2 
Monday 5th November:   First day of term 
Thursday 8th Novemeber:         Choir Concert Bath Abbey –                                 
7pm 
Thursday 29th Novemeber:       Friends Winter Fair 
 

  
 
 
 
 

Learning Leaves – 11th October 
 
Mir, Hope, Ronnie, Ola, Emilia, Marcus, 
Layan, Oliver, Evie, Harry, Gaia and 
Hannah. 
 

Golden Leaves – 11th October 
 
Ruby, Rumana, Amelia, Aleksander, Ricky 
and Kane.  
 

Learning Leaves – 18th October 
Max, Rupert,Ronnie, Leela, Dexter, Franta, 
Juan, Luke, Eca, Gabe and Harould. 
 
 

Golden Leaves – 18th October 
Alessio, Eloise, Ollie, Claudie, James D and 
Livvy. 

----------------------------------------------------- 

 
Birthdays  

8th October – 21st October 
 

Ocean, Charlotte, Ollie, Amallie, Talia, 
Mitch and Ruby. 
 

Uniform reminder 
The children are looking very smart this term. Thank you! 
They have been reminded about wearing the correct school 
shoes (plain black and sensible) and hair accessories (blue, 
white, black or grey). Please ensure that all uniform, PE kit 
and lunch boxes/water bottles are clearly named. If your child 
does lose an item of clothing, please check the ‘Lost Property’ 
trunk in the Hall. 

NURSERY PLACES 
 
We currently have Nursery places available for children 
aged 3 and 4. 
 
We are also pleased to be able to offer a limited number 
of free 30-hour childcare places, so please check your 
eligibility online at www.gov.uk/ childcare-calculator and 
reserve your place. 
 
Please contact the School office for further information 
or visit the Nursery page on the website. 

Applications for Secondary School Places 
Message from BANES 

Deadline for Secondary place applications is 
31st Oct 2018. 
Year 6 parents please make sure your 
applications are in on time.  
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
  

                                                              STRANGER DANGER  
 

As you are aware, there have been two reports of strangers approaching children  
near St Saviour’s school in  Bath. Please remind your children to continue to be 
vigilant. Mrs East also held a special assembly on Tuesday around keeping safe and 
stranger danger.   If you have any concerns please do come and see Mrs East, Mrs 
Stephen,Mrs Jayne or talk to your child’s class teacher . 
 

NSPCC Speak out Stay safe Assembly and Workshops 
 

The NSPCC  are running assemblies and workshops for us in November .  
Speak out Stay safe consists of a 30-minute assembly to all pupils followed by a 
one hour workshop for older pupils. Teachers are present throughout to ensure 
that everyone's familiar with the topics covered after the visit. 

 

Free School Meals Eligible by Benefit 
All School Years 

 
 
If you receive any of the benefits listed below, and your child attends an LA maintained school or Academy in 
Bath and North East Somerset, please register for Free School Meals - Eligible By Benefit (EBB). 
Registrations could attract Pupil Premium funding for your child’s school, £1,320 per Primary pupil and £935 
per Secondary pupil.  
 
•  Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more than £7,400, as 

assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods)  
• Income Support     
• Income-Based Jobseekers Allowance 
• Income Related Employment Support Allowance 
• Child Tax Credit (WITHOUT Working Tax Credit) and have and annual household income (as assessed 

by HMRC) below £16,190 
• Working Tax Credit Run-on which is only paid for 4 weeks after you STOP qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 
• The Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit 
• Support under PartV1 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 

Please contact the school office, the team at freeschoolmeals@bathnes.gov.uk or call 01225 394317. 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
More  photos of  Stay and Play Fun !  
Thankyou again to the Friends 

     FRIENDS  DATES FOR THE DIARY !  
 
 

Wednesday 24 Oct at 2-3pm: 
Friends meeting in the Sanctuary, 
all welcome! 
 
Friday 23 Nov: Non-Uniform Day 
 
Thursday 29 Nov at 3:15: Winter 
Fair 
 
 
Tuesday 11 December: Christmas 
Parties 


